
    JUNE 2025 

EAA CHAPTER 145 

 

SINCE 1962  
 
 
 
 
  Chapter Meeting:   Saturday, June 14, 2025 – 10:00am 
  Riverview Airport (08C)– Big Hangar (see map on last page) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHAPTER PROGRAM                                                             
  Dr Scott Brasseur, senior HIMS Aviation Medical Examiner (AME), 
will be discussing Basic Med, the Deferral Process, the general 
medical application, and will leave time for your questions. 
  See meeting notice further down in the newsletter. 

 

YOUNG EAGLES 
  We have a few Young Eagle events upcoming. 

June 21st, we will be working with the GVSU STEP 
program. In August, there’s the big Wings of Mercy 
event in Holland. If you are interested in helping at 
any of these activities, please contact Anthony 
Howard or John Streyle – Young Eagle 
coordinators. 

 

 

VMC CLUB 

The EAA Chapter 145 VMC Club meets on the 3rd Tuesday of the month 
at 7 pm in the Riverview Airport Lobby. The next meeting will be on 
Tuesday, June 17. Everyone is welcome to join in. Contact Bob Swietek 
in advance to have him email the questions; then think about what you 
might do in these situations.) Other 145 members then offer their 
thoughts on what they might do and why. The questions are sent from 
EAA National. 

We talk other flying topics, including a flying scenario, where you might 
find an airplane problem. What would you do? We also have an open 
discussion regarding whatever news, safety or Riverview information 
members find of interest. Come join us. 
 
EAA CHAPTER APPAREL 
   We have Chapter branded shirts, hats, and embroidered patches 

for sale. Thanks to Nancy Priebe. These are a great idea for 

birthdays, or that cool pilot look. See Nancy at our next meeting 

for more information. 
 
 
 
ANNUAL DUES 
Chapter dues are being collected now – only $25. You can mail or deliver dues in person at 
the next meeting. Use the Application/Renewal form at the end of the newsletter.  

   INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

 

1  Meeting 

 

2  WEEKS Hangar  

 

3  Young Eagle Event 

 

6 Pancake Breakfasts 

 

7  Upcoming Events   



WEEKS HANGAR TRIP 
   Two groups of volunteers traveled to Oshkosh to work at the Weeks Restoration Center. 
They were able to get close-up to unique and historical aircraft. They worked on the De 
Havilland Mosquito, the Boeing B-17, a Zenith Cruiser, and others.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



EAA YOUNG EAGLE EVENT 
   Below is a summary of our recent Young Eagle event we held for the Allendale Baptist Church 

group. Randy VanLaar and John Streyle flew (12) kids. With the smaller number of flights, we 

were able to offer a more personalized experience to the kids and parents, and answer more of 

their questions. Thanks to the ground volunteers as well – Seanan Lee, Randy Houtman, Rick 

Saliers, Andy Hoover, Dick Foster, and Anthony Howard. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FAA MEDICALS 
Contact Dr Scott Brasseur, senior HIMS Aviation Medical Examiner (AME), for your aviation 

medical needs and questions:    FAAmed.doc@gmail.com     269-235-9765 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:FAAmed.doc@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FLY-IN’S & PANCAKE BREAKFASTS 
   Here’s a list of upcoming events. Follow our facebook page for more updates on events 

around Michigan -  https://www.facebook.com/EAA145  

At the end of the newsletter see example flyers for some of these events: 
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EAA Chapter 145 website:  www.145.eaachapter.org      EAA National website: www.eaa.org 
Riverview Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/EAA145/ 
 
EAA 145 Specialists for 2025:  
VMC Club:    Bob Swietek (581-3138)   airdale69@aol.com  
Young Eagle Coordinators:  Anthony Howard (612-412-5137)   Anthony.howard@live.com  

 John Streyle (616-389-0472)   johnstreyle@comcast.net  
Flight Advisor:     Hugh Eisen (446-2541)   HVEisen@aol.com  

Technical Counselor:  Pete Steinbacher (889-5971)   petes1776@allcom.net  

Chapter Chaplain:    Andy Hoover (231-590-9952)   hoover616@yahoo.com 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
June 1 Coldwater (OEB)   Pancake Breakfast 

June 7 Grand Haven (3GM)  Dawn Patrol Breakfast 

June 14 Green Lake (MI93)  Food Truck Fly-In 

June 14 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – Chat with an AME doctor 

June 15 Mason (TEW)   Dawn Patrol /  Breakfast 

June 15 Shelby/Oceana (C04)  Pancake Breakfast 

June 21 Lakeview (13C)   Pancake Breakfast 

June 21 West Branch (Y31)  Pancake Breakfast 

June 28 Big Rapids (RQB)   Pancake Breakfast 

June 28 Schoolcraft (MI09)  Pancake Breakfast 

July 5 Watervliet (40C)   Steaks 

July 6 Watervliet (40C)   Pancake Breakfast 

July 12 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – “OSHKOSH for Newbies” 

 
If you know of events that should be on the event calendar, please e-mail them to me 

If you would like to be on the e-mail list for meeting and event reminders, or if you would like to receive the newsletter 
electronically, which is full color and delivered days before the print version… please send your e-mail address to:   

n49272q@gmail.com 
 

The 2025 Officers for EAA145: 
 
President,  Randy Houtman  
(n49272q@gmail.com)  
 
Vice President, Bruce Whitman  
(897-9846 bwhitmanpe@gmail.com) 
 
Secretary/Treasurer, Nancy Priebe  
11999 Wabasis Avenue NE  
Cedar Springs, MI 
(406-7049  priebe@toast.net) 

 
Newsletter Editor, Randy Houtman  
(n49272q@gmail.com)  
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   (as of June 3th) 

     

   Liabilities: $4055.00 

   Cash:     $100.36    Checking: $1402.26 

 Savings: $48239.19     Total:  $6341.81 

 

 

Website Editor, Christian Bell 
    (cshbell@gmail.com) 
       

 
EAA CHAPTER 145 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM 

DUES ARE $25.00 PER YEAR – JANUARY 1st to DECEMBER 31st  
Name ________________________________________  
Co-Pilot / Spouse _______________________________  
Address ______________________________________  
City __________________________________________  
State / Zip _____________________________________  
e-mail address _________________________________  
Home Phone ___________________________________  
Work Phone ___________________________________  
National Membership # ___________________________ 

 
Aircraft Owned  _________________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Projects / % Compete ____________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Bring this form to the next meeting or mail to: 
 
EAA Chapter 145 Treasurer 
11999 Wabasis Avenue NE  
Cedar Springs, MI  41319 

 
Experimental Aircraft Association – Chapter 145 –  Grand Rapids, Mi
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